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Mary MacDonald-Barrett, Principal                                                          December 2017 

Dates to  
Remember 

 
12/23—1/2 
Christmas Break 
 
1/3/2018 
School resumes 
 
1/11/2018 
AHE parent meeting 
7:00—gym 
 
1/15/2018 
MLK Day-No School 
 
1/18/2018 
Kindergarten Info. Night 
7:00 Library 
 
1/19/2018 
AM school only/PM  
Specials 
 
2/17-25/2018 
Winter Break 
 
 
 

Join our Closed Group 
on  

Facebook : 
 Richard Families 

Promote Innovation → Maximize Potential → Embrace Community 

 

Please go to our web-

site for the   Calen-

dars,  highlights, and  

important    

information. 

https://

mi01000971.schoolwi

res.net/gprichard 
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Students are expected to come prepared for 

outdoor recess everyday.  This is extremely 

important as our weather can change 

dramatically from the morning to the 

afternoon and vice versa. 

ALL Richard students go outdoors for recess 

two times each day throughout the school 

year unless it is raining hard or the wind chill 

or temperature is below zero degrees Fahrenheit. 

Please be sure that your child leaves for school dressed properly for the weather.  

All students must have boots and snow pants to play on the wood chips or playfield 

once the snow is on the ground—otherwise they must stay on the blacktop only.  

Appropriate dress includes boots (preferably waterproof), snow pants, hats, 

gloves/mittens (preferably waterproof), scarves etc.   

WINTER IS HERE! 
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Caroline Weldon 
Morgan Duff 

Jake Chaptini 
Natalie Alderman 

Sylvie Ritchie 
Isabella Riddle 

Ethan Beard 

Monroe 

DeSmyter 

Evan Bernard 

Isabelle 

Romolino 



5 

  
 

 
 
 

 

 

Thank you to Sara Koch, 
Mindy Ulrich, Kim Romolino, 
and Jeannine Harris for  
chairing our Book Fair! 
 

Thank you to Helena Car-

roll and Angela Wohlfarth 

for a fun and successful 

Craft Fair and  Holiday 

Mart! 

Our next PTO meeting is 
January 17th, 6:30 P.M.  
in the Library. 
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Student Council would like to thank everyone at Richard who 

made the Food Drive for Gleaners Community Food Bank 

such a wonderful success!   

 

“The function of education is to 

teach one to think intensively 

and to think critically. Intelli-

gence plus character — that is 

“I have a dream that my four little 

children will one day live in a     

nation where they will not be 

judged by the color of their skin, 

but by the content of their      

character.” 
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SUPER STARS! 

Golden Note Award Winners: 

K-1 –  Ms. Lesha 

2-3 –  Mrs. Murphy 

4-5 –  Mrs. Wallace 

 

Golden Paintbrush Award Winners: 

K-2  Ms. Lesha  

3-5   Mrs. Wallace 

Golden Shoe Award 

Winners:  

K-2   Ms. Lesha 

3-5   Mrs. Wrosch 

 

Golden Book Award Winner: 

Mr. Havern 

 

One day I was casually 

walking the halls and      

noticed this display! Mrs. 

Murphy’s class definitely 

gets the award for keeping 

the hallway neat and tidy. 

Thank you for helping 

make our school 

look beautiful. 
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Gym– 

Reindeer Games!!!  Always do your best...You Better Watch Out!   

Have a very Merry Christmas and a happy, healthy and safe New Year! 

Art 

In Mrs. DeBow's art class we have all been enjoying some time with clay!  Students are creating 

a variety of works from pinch pots to Picasso relief sculptures.  Look for these artworks to begin coming 

home before and after the holiday break.  After clay Kindergarten will be working on landscapes, First and 

Second will be creating some fun Penguin drawings. Third will be making some snowman perspective draw-

ings.  Fourth will be creating African shields while Fifth will be creating some origami relief sculptures.  I 

hope everyone has a wonderful and restful break.    

 

Music-Ms. Weinhaus 

Happy Holidays from the music department at Richard!   
The new year brings new activities for the music room; 5th graders will begin the note-
taking process for their Composer Scavenger Hunt, 4th grade continues with their recorder 
unit, 3rd grade works on instruments of the orchestra (with perhaps some guests perform-
ers???), and K, 2, and 4  as well as the choir will begin work on the Spring Concert soon. 

Library 

Mrs. Hermon's Kindergarteners, 1st and 2nd graders all prepared their parent packets for conferences.   
Kindergarteners identified parts of a book and both read and sang nursery rhymes as part of our literature 
study.  1st graders reviewed parts of a book and the importance of a table of contents.  2nd graders hunted for 
copyright dates and explored the importance of mobile libraries to children around the world.  3rd 
graders practiced finding the "just right" book and how to locate fiction and nonfiction in the library. 
We also learned how to identify the best resource to match our information needs. 4th graders ex-
plored appropriate book choices with corresponding movies. We inventoried our favorite authors, 
titles and interests in the hopes of expanding our reading selection. The 5th graders practiced 
searching titles, authors and keywords using the online card catalog (all 17 libraries in the GPPL 
network). We reviewed smart researching skills when using databases and Internet resources. We 
also discussed what 5th graders can do to avoid plagiarism when conducting research. 
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Lost & Found   

Items will remain up until the  winter break.  

Any items remaining during the winter break 

will be  donated to charity. 

Sickness 
Parents, please remember students must be fever/

symptom free for 24 hours (without the aid of medication) be-

fore returning to school. 

Office Reminders 
It is best to make sure your child is prepared in the morning with their winter gear, 

lunch, homework or any other needed items. This reduces the many visits to the 

school by parents. This also minimalizes the amount of classroom interruptions dur-

ing the school day. If you must bring in an item please be sure it is labeled with your 

child’s name and their teacher. 

Many parents have been calling and leaving messages to be given to their children on 

the school voicemail. The office is a very busy place and messages are checked first 

thing in the morning. We do not always get the messages left at the end of the day. 

Please make sure you talk with a secretary if a message needs to get to your child. 

Again, please try and have all of your after school plans arranged before your child 

comes to school. 

Drop Off and Pick Up of Students 

1.   When dropping off or picking up students, please remember NOT to double park in front of the school.  It’s 

very dangerous. 

2.   McKinley Ave. is a NO PARKING ZONE.  Please be considerate of others (neighbors across the street from 

our building), by using this area for drop off and pick up only.  Police will ticket anyone parked in front of our 

school.  Parents, you are encouraged to call the Farms police and report any repeat offenders.   

3.   Don’t leave kids unattended in your cars.  Never leave your automobile.  If you must come into  the building, 

park in the circle (PLEASE DON’T DOUBLE PARK) on McMillan or behind Rite Aid.  Never park in the STAFF 

LOT(RICHARD STAFF STICKER REQUIRED) or handicap spot, as we have parents/teachers who need those 

spots in the parking lot. 

4.   Consider parking down the street and crossing Ridge Rd. with the crossing guard.  This works well for many 

of our students and eliminates the Kercheval-McKinley “bottleneck.”  

5.   Never use Ridge Rd. as a drop off or pick up location.  It’s dangerous and your car would be parked on the wrong 

side of the street. 
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Grosse Pointe Schools 

Takes The Great Kindness Challenge 

 
 

All levels of Grosse Pointe Schools- including Barnes, nine elementary buildings, middle school groups and 
high school representatives and staff have all come together to participate in The Great Kindness Challenge, 
January 22-26, 2018. The Great Kindness Challenge is a positive, proactive bullying prevention initiative that 
reaches millions of students during the last week January every year.  GPPSS has added a community ser-
vice project to engage in socially conscious leadership and promote caring, compassion and collaboration to 
support others in need. Students and staff will be collecting items for Kindness Care Kits during the week of 
January 22-26  that will be donated to Crossroads social service agency  Other activities related to kindness 
and to help promote a safe and caring school environment may also take place during the week and beyond. 
GPPSS is happy to be a part of The Great Kindness Challenge which was created by the non-profit  Kids for 
Peace. 
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Grosse Pointe Public School System  www.gpschools.org 

Our Vision: One GP – where everyone learns, every day 

Our Mission: Promote Innovation → Maximize Potential → Embrace Community 

In every issue of the Richard Chronicle, there will be a contest to 

find the secret pictures.  When parents and students read the 

chronicle, they will need to count the number of  secret pictures 

they find and submit their count to the office. The  picture for  

this month is:              

 The winner for November is...  Grace Berchulc !!!!  

Student’s Name________________________ 

Teacher_______________________________ 

How Many ______? 

Please return to the office by:  January 26th 

..  

Richard Elementary School 
176 McKinley 

Grosse Pointe Farms, MI 48230 

Phone: 313-432-4900 

Fax:  313-432-4902 

webmaster: 

On the web at http://
gpschools.schoolwires.

net/gprichard/site/

http://www.gpschools.org/

